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As part of our ongoing diagnostic efforts on our wells and early compliance with the proposed 

Administrative Consent Order, we received preliminary data for deep monitoring well #1 indicating 

potential brine (salty water) movement between different formations at a depth of approximately 5,000 

feet. There is no impact to the surface or groundwater sources, nor any threat to public health. We 

notified the U.S. EPA about this matter, and we’re conducting additional diagnostic tests in consultation 

with U.S. EPA and external experts. We will share additional information as we learn more.  


